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Recommendation(s): 

That Report PRC2019-005, Arena Capital Plan Update, be received; 

That Council direct staff to plan and budget accordingly for the continued 
operations of the Oakwood, Little Britain and Emily-Omemee arena facilities for 
the current 10-Year Financial Plan, and; 

That Council direct staff to plan for a new single pad arena build in the Village of 
Omemee and budget accordingly for inclusion in the next 10 year financial 
planning cycle (2028-2037), and; 

That Council direct staff to plan for a new arena complex in the South West Area 
for inclusion in the next 10 year financial planning cycle (2028-2037), and; 

That this recommendation be brought forward to Council for consideration at the 
next Regular Council Meeting. 
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Background: 

At the Council Meeting of December 13, 2016, Council adopted the following 
resolution: 

Resolved That Report PRC2016-011, Costing Analysis - Arena 
Rationalization Strategy, be received; 
That the decision that municipal ice pads be reduced from a total of ten 
(10) ice pads to eight (8) be put on hold indefinitely; 
That the Mayor establish a working group including two Councillors 
appointed by the Mayor to seek input from each community that currently 
has a community centre to provide input on the issues from a community 
perspective relating to operations of Community Centres; 
That the working group invite representatives from the Manvers 
Community to develop a Business Plan for the operation of the Manvers 
Community Centre that can possibly be used as a template for use in 
other areas of the City with the report to be completed and presented to 
Council by the end of Q3 2017. 

CARRIED CR2016-1270 

At the Council Meeting of July 11, 2017, Council adopted the following resolution: 

Resolved That Report Mayor 2017-001, Arenas Working Group - 
Update, be received; 
That the general guidelines attached as Appendix A, for various volunteer 
advisory groups to assist staff with various arena initiatives and provide 
input, be endorsed;  
That the general guidelines be made available to any other volunteer 
advisory group interested in assisting with their local arena operations; 
That Staff, the Arenas Working Group and the Arena User Groups 
continue to work together to reduce the city – wide annual operating deficit 
for arena facilities, with a staff report back on operational savings and 
efficiencies following the 2018-19 arena season; and 
That staff and the Arenas Working Group develop a long term Capital 
Plan for Arena facilities, and provide Council with recommendations and 
options in Q3, 2017. 

CARRIED CR2017-634 
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At the Council Meeting of September 12, 2017, Council adopted the following 
resolution: 

Resolved That Report Mayor 2017-002, Arena Capital Plan, be 

received; 

That the Manvers, Bobcaygeon, Fenelon Falls, Lindsay, and Woodville 

arena facilities be maintained as required for operations; 

That the Ops arena facility be scheduled for a complete refurbishment; 

That a new arena complex be explored in the Oakwood/Little Britain area, 

with the goal of combining the two existing facilities; 

That a new arena complex be explored in the Village of Omemee to 

replace the existing Emily/Omemee complex; and 

That staff report back by 2nd quarter of 2018 on the implementation and 

budget requirements for all actions above. 

CARRIED CR2017-749  

Previously Council has received other staff presentations and a municipal Arena 
Feasibility Study was conducted in 2008 highlighting the fact that the City does 
not have maximum utilization in arena facilities and is over-supplied with ice 
pads. This information was further expanded upon and included in staff report 
CS2015-017. 

Since the July 2017 report, staff has completed the following tasks, based on 
Council direction: 

 The general guidelines associated with volunteer advisory groups was 
shared with all arena user groups. 

 All arena facilities have been operating in a “status quo” manner.  

 A capital budget request for a complete refurbishment of the Ops 
Community Centre was included and approved in 2019. (The construction 
funding, if approved, will be incorporated into the 2020 and 2021 budgets.) 

 No major investments have been made to the Oakwood, Little Britain and 
Emily-Omemee arena facilities.  

Items that require follow up from the previous reports include: 

 A report on operational savings and efficiencies following the 2018-2019 
arena season.  

 A report on the implementation plan and budget requirements for the 
development of new facilities in the Oakwood, Little Britain and Omemee 
areas. 

This report addresses that direction. 
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Rationale: 

Arena Operational Savings and Efficiencies 

In December 2015, Council directed staff to prepare an arena rationalization 
strategy that would result in a more efficient and effective service delivery model. 
Multiple reports, including the Arena Rationalization Strategy, have identified that 
Kawartha Lakes is over supplied with ice pads. It has been suggested that eight 
ice pads (a reduction of two from the current inventory) could serve the demand 
now and into the future. Councils of the day determined that the benefit of arena 
facilities to the community fabric was greater than the financial support required 
to keep the facilities operational. Therefore, a “status quo model” has been 
implemented to date.  

During the development of the Arena Rationalization Strategy, facility utilization, 
revenue generation and future capital investment data was examined. Charts 
below indicate the ice pad utilization and the associated revenue from 2016 to 
2018. Total ice utilization has increased by approximately 249 hours since 2016. 
This growth and changes to the hourly ice rental fees has generated an increase 
in total revenue of approximately $247,000 since 2016.  

 

Total Hours 2016 14,140               

Total Ice Revenue 2016 1,328,041$       

Total Hours 2017 14,114               

Total Ice Revenue 2017 1,540,592$       

Total Hours 2018 14,389               

Total Ice Revenue 2018 1,575,715$       
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It should be noted that the decrease in utilization in Little Britain in 2018 is due to 
the ice being available approximately four weeks later than usual. The later start 
was due to a delay in repairing/replacing refrigeration equipment. Oakwood 
received additional utilization because of the later start in Little Britain. 

The average level of operational subsidy provided to these facilities, as a whole, 
has decreased by approximately $9,000 since 2016. Staff anticipates that the 
demand for ice use will moderately decline over the next five to ten years. The 
decline in utilization may be balanced with the fee increases (annual Consumer 
Price Index) over that time. Therefore the level of operational subsidy (capital 
investment not included) may remain constant over that time period. 

Parks, Recreation and Culture staff continues to work with the volunteer 
members of the Manvers Arena User Group. Improvements to ice utilization, 
facility booking processes and exterior landscaping have been achieved with this 
collaboration. The volunteer group continues to organize and host fundraising 
events in an effort to contribute to the capital investment required at the facility. 
The cooperation and effort of the volunteer community members is greatly 
appreciated by staff and recognized by City Council. 

To date, no other volunteer groups have contacted staff in an interest to set up a 
similar group for other arena facilities. 

Arena Capital and Implementation Plan 

With consideration of the current financial climate and development of the 10-
Year Financial Plan, staff recognizes that the initial 10 year forecast for changes 
to the arena provision model may be unrealistic.  For that reason, staff is 
suggesting the following implementation plan for arena facilities: 

Bobcaygeon, Fenelon Falls, Manvers, Lindsay, Woodville 

Operations, maintenance and investment into these five facilities have continued 
in a “status quo” manner, and have/will extend the life cycle of these facilities. 
The capital program associated with these facilities has been incorporated into 
the 10-Year Financial Plan (2018-2027) and will continue to be included in 
subsequent plans. Significant investment, outside of the Asset Management 
Plan, is not anticipated within the current financial planning horizon. 

Ops 

This facility is scheduled for a complete refurbishment beginning in 2020. The 
design and construction documentation phase is expected to start in Q2 2019. 
Funding for this project is currently in the capital budget program. Staff will look 
to take advantage of any grant opportunities that may become available to 
support this project. 

Emily-Omemee 

Staff is currently exploring land options within the Village of Omemee to construct 
a new single pad arena to replace the existing Emily facility. Continued minimal 
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operations and improvements are scheduled for this facility over the current 
financial planning horizon, with a 10-year plus facility life cycle remaining. It is 
therefore appropriate to plan for the construction of a new single pad arena to 
replace the current Emily facility within the next 10 year planning cycle (2028-
2037). 

Oakwood and Little Britain 

Continued operations are scheduled for these facilities over the current financial 
planning horizon. The cost to construct a new arena complex to consolidate and 
replace the current facilities will be included in the next 10 year financial planning 
cycle (2028-2037). 

This plan would see minimal capital investment in the Oakwood and Little Britain, 
facilities throughout the current financial planning period (2018-2027). Investment 
in these facilities would be reserved for health and safety related 
initiatives/projects. By pushing the new build into the future planning horizon, the 
City can better plan and fund this new build considering utilization, location 
current trends and public feedback. 

Also, this plan allows for minimal capital contribution over the remaining years of 
the current financial plan, with facilities still being utilized within their extended 
lifecycles. The aging facilities would be replaced with new, modern infrastructure 
during the next financial planning cycle. These future new facilities would have a 
considerably longer life span than the original buildings. 

Other Alternatives Considered: 

Another option that could be considered is the continued operations and 
investment in all arena facilities. This option would see the equipment and 
building components at all arenas replaced at the end of life cycle or at failure. 
The costs associated with this option are generally in the AMP and currently 
accounted for in the 10-Year Financial Plan. Some costs including accessibility 
modifications are not included in the current AMP. This plan is high risk (high 
potential for equipment and/or building component failure and significant service 
disruption) and has a low return on investment. The arena stock will remain out 
dated and inefficient. This option does have a consistent financial impact over the 
upcoming decades, assuming no major unexpected failures occur. This is not 
being recommended due to the poorer return on investment of continuing to 
spend capital funds on the 1970s vintage buildings and risk of failure occurring. 

Financial/Operation Impacts: 

Approximately $11.8M of capital improvements to Emily-Omemee, Little Britain, 
and Oakwood is currently allocated in the 10-Year Financial Plan (2018-2027). 
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The recommended implementation plan would see a minimum amount of these 
currently allocated funds spent, with the expectation that two new facilities would 
be constructed after 2027. The funds originally allocated for capital investment in 
these aging arenas would be shifted to the subsequent financial planning cycle 
and utilized as a foundation for resources needed to construct the new facilities. 

The cost, in today’s dollar value, to construct a single and twin pad arena facility 
is approximately $10M and $18M respectively. Therefore, a total of 
approximately $20M - $28M is required to build the new facilities in Omemee and 
the South West Area. The savings from effectively planning and wisely investing 
capital funds in the current facilities will be contributed to the financial resources 
required for the new builds. 

Relationship of Recommendation(s) To The 2016-2019 Strategic 
Plan: 

This report addresses two goals of the City’s Strategic Plan. 

 Goal 1 – A Vibrant and Growing Economy 

 Goal 2 – An Exceptional Quality of Life 

Review of Accessibility Implications of Any Development or 
Policy: 

The current 10-Year Financial Plan incorporates funding for accessibility projects 
and addresses accessibility issues in the arena inventory.  

Servicing Implications: 

N/A 

Consultations: 

Manvers Arena User Group 

Corporate Services 

Asset Management  

Attachments: 

Department Head E-Mail: cshanks@kawarthalakes.ca 

Department Head: Craig Shanks 

 Oakwood  Emily-Omemee  Little Britain 

 $                    3,969,624  $                    3,513,200  $                    4,345,400 


